
 

 

REQUEST FOR QUOTES #2017-54 
Exterior Painting of the North Clackamas Aquatic Park 

RESPONSE TO CLARIFYING QUESTIONS 
July 26, 2017 

 
Note that these are questions submitted by interested firms to the above referenced solicitation.  The below 
answers are for clarification purposes only and in no way alter or amend the RFQ as published.   
 

1. Will the existing wood bird houses need to be painted? 
Answer: No, all bird houses will need to be taped off and will not receive paint.  

 
2. Will the large vents and louvers need to be painted on the backside of the building? 

Answer: The vents on the backside of the building will NOT be included with this project. Backside 
vents will need to be taped off and will not receive paint.  

 
3. Will the staff entrance doors need to be painted? 

Answer: Yes, the metal staff entrance doors on the side and back of building will need to be painted. 
Furthermore, the two (2) roll up doors on the back of the building will need to be painted as well.  
 

4. Will the roof flashing need to be painted or prepped for this project? 
Answer: No, the existing roof flashing will not be painted for this project and should not be included 
in quote.  
 

5. Will the CMU Blocks need to be painted or treated? 
Answer: No, CMU blocks will not be painted or treated and will need to be taped off and protected 
from overspray.  

 
6. Will the large letters on the front and side of the building need to be painted? 

Answer: No, the large letters will not be included in this project. These letters will need to be taped 
off and protected from overspray.  
 

7. Will the building need to be fully primed before applying colored paint? 
Answer: No, spot priming for this project is allowable. However, all patch work and/or new surfaces 
will need to be primed per Sherwin-Williams specifications before color paint is applied.  
 

8. How shall the metal portions of this project be treated? 
Answer: The front metal band (signage), side bands (fascia’s), and metal structural steel poles at the 
entry way will all be painted per Sherwin-Williams specifications included within the original RFQ. 
 

9. Are there specific work hours for this project? 
Answer: Standard work hours apply, including weekends if needed. It is important to note that there 
will be a facility shut down period from September 5th, 2017 through September 29th, 2017. 
Orchestration of time and availability will be discussed with contracted vendor and the project 
manager. 
  

 
 

End of Clarifying Questions 


